
 

20th March 2019 

 

Dear Parents/Carers,  

 

Penpol School has grown significantly in recent years, with our pupil 

community currently numbering 395 amazing individuals. In light of this and 

with the departure of Sarah Connors from her role as Assistant Headteacher 

this April, the governing body and I have carefully reviewed the current 

leadership structure to ensure that we have the capacity needed to 

continue to deliver the best provision possible for our pupils.  

 

I am pleased to announce that we have appointed Mr Jonathan Peck as our 

Acting Deputy Headteacher for the summer term. Jonathan is a highly skilled 

and experienced leader, formally a headteacher himself. He is currently our 

Assessment Lead and a class teacher in Year 6. I know that Jonathan will be 

a huge asset to this new role. 

 

Mr Peck will remain in class for much of the week, particularly up until the Key 

Stage 2 SATs in May, and will still accompany the children on their very 

exciting trip to London. Beyond SATs, it is likely that his time out of class will 

need to increase. However, we are committed to ensuring that the children 

in Class 14 receive the most consistent provision possible as they prepare for 

the next phase of their school careers, with both Mr Peck and Wendy Turner 

playing a significant role in this. 

 

We will soon be recruiting a permanent Deputy Headteacher for next 

Autumn and will update you in due course.  

 

If you do have any questions at all about this exciting news, please do not 

hesitate to get in touch or speak with me directly. I hope that you will join me 

in congratulating Mr Peck and welcoming him to the new role.  

 

With best wishes, 

 

 

Chris Chislett 

Headteacher  

 

 


